#### ΥΠΟΥΡΓΕΙΟ ΠΑΙΔΕΙΑΣ ΚΑΙ ΠΟΛΙΤΙΣΜΟΥ ΔΙΕΥΘΥΝΣΗ ΜΕΣΗΣ ΕΚΠΑΙΔΕΥΣΗΣ ΚΡΑΤΙΚΑ ΙΝΣΤΙΤΟΥΤΑ ΕΠΙΜΟΡΦΩΣΗΣ

# ΤΕΛΙΚΕΣ ΕΝΙΑΙΕΣ ΓΡΑΠΤΕΣ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΕΙΣ ΣΧΟΛΙΚΗ ΧΡΟΝΙΑ 2010-2011 Μάθημα: Αγγλικά Επίπεδο: 1 (Ενήλικες) Διάρκεια: 2 ώρες Ημερομηνία: 24 Μαΐου 2011 Βαθμός :\_\_\_\_\_ Υπ. Καθ.: \_\_\_\_\_ ΟΝΟΜΑΤΕΠΩΝΥΜΟ ΜΑΘΗΤΗ/ΤΡΙΑΣ: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_

# ΤΟ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΤΙΚΟ ΔΟΚΙΜΙΟ ΑΠΟΤΕΛΕΙΤΑΙ ΑΠΟ ΠΕΝΤΕ (5) ΣΕΛΙΔΕΣ

#### PART I: COMPOSITION Write about 120 words on one of the following topics.

(20 marks)

- 1. You are on holiday with your family. Write a letter to your friend back home telling him/her how the holiday has been so far.
- 2. Describe someone you love/admire very much.

#### PART II: READING COMPREHENSION

#### Read the following text carefully and do All the exercises that follow.

#### Flying for Southern Air

Craig Brown is one of Britain's busiest helicopter pilots. Five years ago, Craig started working for Southern Air. Southern Air hires out helicopters, gives flying lessons and runs a helicopter taxi services.

Craig **started** in the company office. Then he took flying lessons. After three years, he got his instructor's licence. Craig loves training people to fly helicopters. "When someone flies solo for the first time, it's fantastic," he says. "Some people are nervous about helicopters, but cars are much more **dangerous**. More people die in their cars than in helicopters. And if your engine fails, you can land anywhere you want."

Helicopter taxis transport famous people when they don't want to travel by car. They're also very useful to the police. They can send pictures of busy roads to the police and help when the police are chasing criminals. Helicopters can follow **fast** cars when they are speeding down motorways and send information to the police.

Why does Craig like his job? "It's very varied. I never know what I'm going to do the next day. **Last** Monday I took a member of the government to a meeting in Scotland. The next day, I worked on a television programme about traffic control."

#### A. Read the text and answer the questions.

(5x2=10 marks)

- 1. How long has Craig worked for Southern Air?
- 2. Why aren't helicopters as dangerous as cars?

3. Who uses helicopter taxi services?

4. How can helicopters help the police?

5. Why does Craig like his job?

#### **B.** Circle the correct answer

- 1. Craig works for an **airline / taxi** company.
- 2. His job is **boring/ exciting.**
- 3. Last **Monday/Tuesday** Craig worked on a television programme.

(3x1=3 marks)

C. Write the opposites of the words in bold in the text.	(4x1=4 marks)
1. started ≠	
2. dangerous ≠	
3. fast ≠	
4. last ≠	
D. Find words in the text that mean.	(3x1=3 marks)
1. on your own, alone =	
2. worried, anxious =	
3. people who break the law =	
PART III: USE OF ENGLISH (50 MARKS)	
A Choose the correct answer to complete the sentences.	(10x1=10 marks)
1 summer I go swimming on Sundays. (a) At (b) On (c) In	
<ul><li>2. I saw an film at the cinema.</li><li>(a) excite (b) exciting (c) excited</li></ul>	
<ol> <li>He didn't eat this morning.</li> <li>(a) something</li> <li>(b) nothing</li> <li>(c) anything</li> </ol>	
<ul><li>4. I am interested French</li><li>(a) in learning</li><li>(b) to learn</li><li>(c) learn</li></ul>	
5. I didn't hear she said. (a) who (b) where (c) what	
6. He hasn't to his friend yet. (a) speak (b) spoke (c) spoken	
<ul> <li>7. I only have money in my purse.</li> <li>(a) a few</li> <li>(b) a little</li> <li>(c) many</li> </ul>	
8. I would love you again. (a) see (b) seeing (c) to see	
9. You will pass your exams you study. (a) if (b) unless (c) when	
10. Tom is the boy in his class. (a) tall (b) tallest (c) taller	

# B. Write questions for the underlined answers in these sentences. (5x2=10 marks)

- 1) \_\_\_\_\_ The apples are two euros a kilo.
- 2) \_\_\_\_\_ Peter's eyes are blue
- 3) \_\_\_\_\_ They had <u>bacon and eggs</u> for breakfast
- 4) <u>Maria</u> is very pretty.
- 5) \_\_\_\_\_ I am going <u>to the theatre</u> on Saturday

## C. Circle the correct form of the verb.

## (10x1=20 marks)

- 1. I (1) was taking/ took/ take a shower when suddenly the door (2) opened/ is opening/ opens.
- 2. I can't talk right now because I (3) cook/ am cooking/ cooked lunch.
- 3. Anna (4) go/ goes/ is going to the library every Friday but last Friday she (5) didn't go/ doesn't go/ went.
- 4. Tom (6) eats/ eaten /eat all his food
- 5. I (7) has written/ have written/ has been writing a letter to my best friend.
- My mother (8) knows/ don't know/ doesn't know how to drive but she
   (9) takes/ took/ is taking driving lessons.
- 7. Be careful you (10) will/ were going to/ are going to fall!
- D. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence. Use the word given at the end of each sentence. (5x2 =10 marks )
- 1. There isn't anything in the bag. **(nothing)** There \_\_\_\_\_\_ in the bag.
- 2. Unless it rains tomorrow, we'll go to the park. (if) We'll go to the park \_\_\_\_\_ tomorrow.
- 3. I can't find my keys. **(lost)** I \_\_\_\_\_ my keys.

- 4. The schoolboy broke the teacher's chair. **(broken)** The teacher's chair \_\_\_\_\_ by the schoolboy.
- 5. These are my trainers (mine) These \_\_\_\_\_

## PART IV: VOCABULARY (10 marks)

#### A. Complete the gaps with the correct form of the words in brackets. (5x1=5 marks)

1. Peter is good at maths. He passed the exam \_\_\_\_\_ (easy)

2. The documentaries on TV give us lots of interesting \_\_\_\_\_ (inform)

- 3. There is too much work to do. It's \_\_\_\_\_ to finish today. (possible)
- 4. The models were all \_\_\_\_\_ (beauty)
- 5. Please can I see the \_\_\_\_\_ of the shop. (manage)
- B. Use words from the box to complete the sentences below. There are two extra words that you do not have to use.
   (5x1=5 marks)

breathe suddenly embarrassed join remember immediately unfortunately

1. I would like to learn to dive. I am going to \_\_\_\_\_\_ a diving school.

2. The room is very dusty and I find it hard to \_\_\_\_\_\_.

3. The girl was very \_\_\_\_\_ when she fell off her chair.

- 4. \_\_\_\_\_ I can't help you now as I am late for work.
- 5. I will call the ambulance \_\_\_\_\_\_ because you have cut yourself.

\*\*\*\*\*